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Day-Month from 1st October

Newton Toney Groundwater Level
2024-25

2024-25

2023-24

2022-23

2021-22

Flow

Sumps on (approx)

Bourne flows above dashed line

Groundwater Report 18-Dec-2024
For the first half of December the total rainfall (Tidworth) was 36mm (45% LTA) - so a little drier than 
average. As a consequence, the groundwater has slowly risen a little and is now 2'0" (61cm) below -
a touch under the level at this time last year. The Bourne has also risen a little (about 4 inches) but is 
very calm. Groundwater levels at the 3 nearby monitoring stations are currently all steady and 
remain in the normal range. The current weather forecast indicates unsettled rainy weather leading 
up to Christmas but then colder drier weather into January. In the absence of a forecast of prolonged 
heavy rain, I would anticipate that groundwater and river levels will show only modest rises over the 
Christmas period.
Next report due: w/b 06-Jan-2025

Please refer to: 

http://www.newton-toney-village.org.uk/ 

for the latest groundwater report

Chris Andrews (Flood Warden)

(please send your email address to the2cs1525@btinternet.com if you would like this report 
emailed directly)


